

STATE OF WASHINGTON

WASHINGTON UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. S.W., P.O. Box 47250 • Olympia, Washington 98504-7250 (360) 664-1160 • TTY (360) 586-8203

November 26, 2008

Ahmer Nizam Washington State Department of Transportation P.O. Box 47329 Olympia, WA 98504-7329

RE: TR-081796 Grade Crossing Protective Fund Application

Dear Mr. Nizam:

On October 1, 2008, Washington State Department of Transportation (WSDOT) filed a Grade Crossing Protective Fund (GCPF) application with the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (commission). The commission assigned docket number TR-081796 to this application. WSDOT requests \$12,120 to provide traffic control and repave the roadway as part of a track removal project at the SR-290 railroad grade crossing in Spokane.

The commission does not have available funding at this time to consider additional GCPF applications. Your GCPF application will be kept on file at the commission and evaluated when additional funding is available.

If you have any further questions, please contact Kathy Hunter at (360) 664-1257 or at khunter@utc.wa.gov.

Sincerely,

David W. Danner

Executive Director and Secretary